Cummins Cumulative Quantities Instructions
Cummins resets cumulative quantities (“CUMES”) to zero on December 31st of each year. There are exceptions, such as when a plant is migrating to a new MRP system. Cumulative quantities will also be reset to zero when a plant migrates to a new MRP system. Detailed communication will be sent to the supply base as to the timing of the reset for that particular plant.
When resetting Cumulative quantities it is important to keep in mind the following…
CUMES are the total quantity RECEIVED by Cummins for a particular part number for the cumulative period. CUMES are NOT the total number of parts shipped by the supplier for the cumulative period.
Please read the dates carefully in the DELFOR the first week after CUMES are reset.

DTM+50 = Goods receipt date
DTM+51 = Cumulative quantity start date
DTM+52 = Cumulative quantity end date

Cumulative quantities are NOT to be used to determine what needs to be shipped to Cummins. If in doubt, contact the material planner at the plant.
If there is a discrepancy between the supplier system and what a particular Cummins location is communicating in the DELFOR, it is vital that the supplier contact the plant to determine why there is a discrepancy and resolve the issue.

If Cummins communicates a PAST DUE quantity in the DELFOR, reconciliation must occur between the cumulative quantity and any shipments that have been made (considered in-transit) to determine if the part(s) needs to be shipped. 

